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CODE OF CONDUCT

The primary goal of the Readers Rally is to promote the love of reading.  As a competition, all activities associated with Readers Rally, including book club meetings, team practices and the Rally event, should also promote the development of character, a positive attitude and a sense of responsibility and good citizenship.  It is the purpose of Readers Rally to achieve this goal through fair play and good sportsmanship with adult leaders providing the example.

It is strictly against our purpose for any person- student, coach or spectator - to engage in arguments, or exhibit any behavior that is not consistent with these goals.

Coaches

It is expected that all coaches will promote the goals of the Readers Rally: love of reading, fair play and good sportsmanship.
On Rally day, coaches are expected to supervise their team and spectators.  Rounds will end at different times in each room and excessive noise is distracting for competitors in nearby rooms.  The moderator and console judge's duties do not include crowd control.  It is the coaches' responsibility to manage the classroom and keep noise and activity within the room at minimum.

Competition Challenges

The Readers Rally rules allow competing team members to challenge the moderator’s ruling on a participant’s response.  The process for a challenge is as follows:

1.
A competing team member must raise his/her hand and be recognized by the moderator to initiate a challenge.

2.
Once recognized, the challenger should share his concern with his coach. 

3.
The coach decides whether to proceed or to withdraw the challenge. 

4.
If the coach determines that the challenge is valid, the student will verbalize the appeal to the moderator.

5.
The moderator has the authority to rule on the challenge if he feels he has enough information to do so. 

6.
The moderator may decide to call for a ruling from a judge.  In this event, a runner is summoned to get a judge.

7.
The judge will rule on the challenge.  Judges’ rulings are final.

Coaches are expected to uphold the integrity of the competition by instructing their team on when to challenge an answer.  If a student raises a challenge that the coach feels is trivial or invalid, the coach should withdraw the challenge.
Each team is limited to 1 challenges per round.

Tiebreakers

In the event of a tie at the end of competition, a tiebreaker round will be held to determine the division winner.  The teams that have tied will answer 3 questions.  If the teams are tied after 3 questions, the round goes into "sudden death" i.e. the first team to answer correctly wins.  A judge will be present for tiebreaker rounds and will rule immediately on each response.

Division Play

Both elementary and middle schools will compete in division play.  Each team will compete against every other team in its division to produce a division winner.  The 8 elementary division winners will participate in a quarter-final round to decide which 4 division winning teams will advance to the Championship on Feb. 17.  Both middle school division winners will advance to the Championship on Feb. 17th. Both high school division winners will advance to the Championship on Feb. 17th. Note that the number of points scored is relevant to your division only.  While points are used to determine the division winner, they cannot be used to compare one team with teams in another division.  

Event Organizers

Every effort is made to plan a well organized and fair competition day.  The Readers Rally Steering Committee is committed to providing a quality event that is fun for the competitors.  While every effort is made to prevent problems and to provide a consistent experience in each competition room, an event this large is likely to experience the unexpected from time to time.  Coaches and volunteers are invited to provide feedback via a survey that will be emailed after the event.  Please refrain from confronting room volunteers with complaints or concerns.  

The hard work of students and coaches is greatly appreciated.  We hope that this event honors your efforts while it promotes literacy. 

